SMSA MEETING
THURSDAY 23RD February 2017 7:30PM

STAFF ROOM

1) Welcome from the chair – Laurence Penn

Attendees:  Laurence Penn, Rachel Maynard,  Jo Taylor, Clare Leach,  Giles Taylor, Geraldine Gallagher 
Matters Arising from the Last Minutes and signed-off items

Minutes from the last SMSA meeting were approved.

Matters arising from the last minutes include::
· School I-pads – This was an item which involves a large amount of money so the issue was put out to a vote for all parents to have their say. Voting occurred via e-mail as well as in person at the SMSA meeting. This was not a debate about whether the school would incorporate I-pads into its IT curriculum but as to how they were funded and which option to take:
· Option 1 – 108 I-pads
61 votes

· Option 2 – 78 I-pads
4 votes

· Option 3 – 48 I-pads
6 votes

· Option 4 – no I pads
10 votes

Option 1 to fund the cost of leasing 108 I-pads over 3 years was carried.

Geraldine Gallagher wanted to thank people for their support and lots of people had offered their expertise in this matter. She believes the school will see real benefit from this program.

Leasing is the preferred option for maintenance reasons and the I-pads will come with charging boxes and cases.

A further note was made that lots of people have generously contributed one-off donations to assist in the funding of the I-pads for which the SMSA and the school are extremely grateful. Donations are still welcome and can be gift-aided for maximum benefit.

2) Finance Update
£2,730 in donations has been received to date for the I-pads. Some will be matched by employers and gift aid can be added on top so the total amount of donations will increase.

Giles had applied for the SMSA to be gift aid registered.

The SMSA has funds to cover this year’s contribution to the I-pads of £3,580 quarterly.

3) Wish List (School)
No new items
4) Future Events

· Panto.
· Quiz night
· School Disco
· Football fund day (14/5/17) – each class needs a manager

· Fun Run (11/6/17)

· Summer Fair (01/07/17)

· Camp Out (08/07/17)

.

5) AOB

Karima – The SMSA sponsors 3 children per year at the Ugandan school. The cost is £180 per child per year. The SMSA voted to continue this funding.
Club pick ups – The new procedures around pick up from clubs are for school security reasons. Club leaders take the children to the top playground where they are handed over to parents / carers. Club leaders phone numbers will be distributed in case you are held up and can’t make the correct pick up time. Geraldine Gallagher noted this is a new procedure and there will be some bedding in time but the aim is to make the school safer for everyone.

NEXT MEETING IS 7.30 PM THURSDAY 23rd MARCH IN THE STAFF ROOM
PLEASE REMEMBER YOU DON’T HAVE TO BE A REP TO ATTEND SMSA MEETINGS. EVERYONE IS WELCOME

SHOP AND BENEFIT ST MICHAEL’S – GO TO SCHOOL WEBSITE, CLICK ON SMSA/SHOPPING. EASY! 
